Heritage Farm POA Spring 2020 Bi-Annual Meeting 
Greetings: I certainly hope we will soon be at least somewhat back to normal! Let’s keep hope alive in the coming days while we’re mindful of those in our community that are suffering mentally, physically or financially. We will all get through this together!
We are thrilled to welcome new homeowners to Heritage Farm! I recently spoke with a realtor showing a home in our subdivision who stated Heritage Farm is one of the most desirable areas to live! Thank you to everyone for taking pride in your property and being respectful of your neighbors. 
However, we still have a few people with complaints from neighbors concerning the following that are in violation of our covenant: home owners parking cars on the street, motor homes and campers parked in the front of homes, trailers parked on the front side of homes, other cars needing repairs parked on the street, boats parked in driveways or on the street, motocross raceway in yard with constant loud noise, etc. We understand moving a boat or motor home to your driveway for a short time while cleaning, but please don’t over extend that time. We have an unnamed volunteer that is monitoring Heritage Farm for violations. Letters will be sent to those in violation followed by fines, a lien, and finally legal action with our attorney will be taken. Please adhere to the regulations listed in our covenant and be respectful to those who work hard to make their property shine so we can all continue to experience higher home values in this great community!
 I’m sure everyone is pleased to learn that our yearly POA dues remained the same at $230. Everyone should have received an invoice that was mailed over a week ago. If you did not receive an invoice, please contact our treasurer, Sherry Gage. Dues are payable by June 1st. Once again, dues not paid by the end of June will have their pool and playground privileges revoked for the entire family. The next step will be a lien on the home. We operate on a very tight budget and depend on these dues to pay a landscaping crew, power for all the street lights and operating equipment, sprinkler system, operating expense for the pool and office, security equipment, repairs, and taxes along with numerous other necessary expenses. Our goal is to have the pool loan completely paid off within the next 4 years. 
New expenses we recently incurred are: 
Twenty-five new commercial pool lounge chairs at $6,218.75 - all of the other lounge chairs were damaged primarily through misuse! We are counting on everyone to speak up when you notice anyone misusing and abusing the chairs. Consider what you would do if someone did the same at your home and remember this is your dues paying for them as well. 
Our security operating system has to be replaced since we were informed that it will no longer be supported. The cost is $2,600 plus a monthly $25 fee. 
IMPORTANT: The new security operating system will not be able to convert any of the information we previously entered into the system for the key fobs. It is absolutely necessary for us to start over again and list each person in your family, email, address, phone number, if at a rental property, etc. We will also need to scan each key fob to set access. No key fobs will work at all until the registration process is completed. For your convenience, you may enclose your key fob in an envelope with the complete information above and deposit it into the box located at 3166 Stonewall Drive, located up the hill from the pool. The box is located on the chair near the front door. It is monitored and they will be collected daily only until May 17th. We will begin registering key fobs as soon as the new system is installed and configured for our use. Please don’t wait because this will be very time consuming and we do not have volunteers available during most hours. We will let you know via email when your key fob is ready and give a location for pick up. 
Now for the question that is on many parents’ minds concerning opening of the pool: We were preparing for opening the morning of May 22, however we CAN’T open until the Governor and Mayor along with the Health Department, allows us to open the pool. I heard someone say there could be distancing rules and limited capacity rules that must be followed.  If so, the board will consider that challenge since we don’t have anyone who can monitor and enforce these restrictions. Please be aware this could result in a later opening and/or limited hours. We will keep you updated on the website and Nextdoor. Our goal is to open safely and under the guidelines presented by our Governor.
Also, many have asked about rescheduling the neighborhood yard sale. We are waiting for further guidance from our Governor before setting another date. We will post this update to the website and on Nextdoor allowing time for everyone to prepare. 
In addition, a word of caution to parents of children playing near the retention pond and the pool. Please monitor the children and make sure they are not moving big rocks put in place to prevent water from pouring into the neighbor’s yard and home when it rains. This must be left alone and not disturbed! Also, blocking runoff areas by placing sticks or other objects in the way can be detrimental to our surrounding neighbors. Kids are curious and love to play with rocks and sticks so please monitor what they are doing around the common areas including the creeks. Snakes are also abundant especially in the wet areas and some are poisonous. The pavilion and playground have been littered with trash constantly! When around the pool, playground or pavilion, please make sure everyone is picking up their trash and placing it securely in the garbage cans provided. 
And to end on a positive note, we are pleased to announce our newest board member, Raymond Robinson, who is serving on the Architectural Committee. Raymond was proactive and called when preparing to move to Heritage Farm. He read the POA Covenant on our website and wanted to make sure the improvements he wanted to make to his new property would not violate any restrictions. He is very knowledgeable concerning easements and set back regulations with the city of Benton. We appreciate his willingness to serve as a volunteer on our POA board! If you are interested in volunteering or serving on our board, we would love to speak with you. It really takes more people than what we have to keep up with this 422 home subdivision!
Please take time to look over our latest budget posted to the website.

Thank you all!

Kay Ruch







